A worksession of the City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street, on Monday, April 3, 2017, at 5:00 p.m.

Present were Mayor Platte and Councilpersons Harri, Burke, McGee and Colestock. None were absent.

Administrative Staff Present was City Manager Jon Stoppels, Police Chief Larry Weeks, Library Director Anna Curtis, Building Official LeRoy Hummel, and City Treasurer Marrie Jo Carr.

Purpose of the meeting was a worksession. Notice of the meeting was duly given.

Public Comments:

None.

Department Head Reports:

Building Official Hummel reported on the following: that the Horner Mills taxes that were delinquent have been paid; and that he is still working on the Hickory Haven issue.

New Business Topics of Discussion were:

None.

Old Business Topics of Discussion were:

None.

Informational Updates:

Mayor Platte reviewed with Council the IT Right Opinion Letter regarding back-ups, spam, and the possibility of switching for the website along with the new mobile app for the City.

Mayor Platte reviewed with Council the Adopt-A-Park Program. Mayor Platte stated that it was presented to the Quality of Life Board in March and that they will be distributing trifolds to businesses and potential candidates for the program. Mayor Platte stated that they are hoping to get 25-30 groups and service clubs to participate in the program.

Public Comments:

None.

Mayor Platte reminded Council of the upcoming Chamber Dinner that is scheduled for May 4th at the Miller Barn; and also that Council had received an invitation for a Chamber Social to be held on April 12th from 5:00 to 5:30 at Skinner Funeral Home.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:19 p.m.

Steven G. Platte, Mayor	Kristy Reinecke, City Clerk